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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
April 4, 2019
DCVB Offices

Present:  P. Smith, C. Baldridge, C. Rose, D. Lee, E. Belfrage, G. Rozich
Absent:  None
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the February 2019 Meeting Minutes. Phil seconded. All approved.
· May Executive Committee Meeting moved from May 2 to May 23 to account for FY20 Budget Review.

· Nichole Brinker has taken another job in Atlanta effective immediately and will be leaving the Courtyard by Marriott. She has resigned her role on the DCVB Board as an Ex-Officio member.

· The Baldridge’s will host a Board Spring Social at their home. Date will be determined soon.

Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of March Meeting Minutes – Phil welcomed the group to the April Executive Committee Meeting. Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the March 2018 Meeting Minutes. Gerrilyn seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Staff has not received the latest bed tax figures from the City since the last Executive Committee Meeting. Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of January totaled $776,933 an increase of 1.6 percent from FY18 and a 2.1 percent decrease vs. the YTD budget of $794,000.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts after the month of March is $165,362. Account receivables total $33,957. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,000.
c. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through March, total expenses year-to-date stand at 65 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 70.6 percent. All account lines are where they should be at the beginning of the fiscal year.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Designated Open Refreshment Area (DORA) – The Bureau started the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance several years ago with key stakeholders, such as the City of Dublin, HDBA and Crawford Hoying. One of the initiatives that has been created by the group is the concept of a Designated Open Refreshment Area, which allow guests to carry alcoholic beverages in the streets and public areas outside of restaurants and bars. The boundaries for the area would include Bridge Park and Historic Dublin. The concept has met with some resistance from members of Dublin City Council. Scott noted that the Alliance wants to lobby Council on the issue, but he has asked that the Bureau be left out of that discussion. The rationale being that although the DORA District would provide a potential economic boast to the area, it will not fill hotel rooms. The Committee determined the Bureau should not take a position on the DORA District.
b. Staffing (Medicare) – Scott finalized the negotiation with Pat King to remove her from the Bureau’s healthcare plan and revise her compensation package. Pat will become eligible for Medicare on July 1. Scott shared Pat’s new compensation package with the Executive Committee that ultimately saved the Bureau $10,000 annually in healthcare expenses.
c. Staffing (FY20 Salaries) – Staff is starting to work on the FY20 Budget and Scott asked the Committee if they had initial thoughts on staff salary increases for the upcoming year. The Committee directed Scott to budget for a 3 percent increase for staff.
d. FY20 Board of Directors – Dublin City Council has appointed Betty Clark-McClenaghan as one of their representatives on the DCVB Board. Scott has provided all the relevant information to get Betty up-to-speed and she will be attending next week’s Board Meeting. As part of her orientation process, Betty will be meeting with Phil and Scott later in the month. Scott noted that Betty has tremendous marketing and communication experience and will be a tremendous asset to the organization. As noted last month, Dublin Schools Superintendent, Dr. Todd Hoadley, had appointed Doug Baker to the Board as an Attraction Representative. Doug is the Chief Communications Officer with the City Schools. Doug will be attending next week’s meeting but won’t officially join the Board until July 1. Heather Baxter’s term as Attraction Representative expires June 30, but she had agreed to continue serving on the Board in an ex-officio role. Phil and David will begin searching for a President-Elect for the Board.
e. Executive Director Review – The Committee discussed the process to review the Executive Director. The Compensation Committee (Phil, David, Eric) will discuss and provide feedback to Scott in the next month or so. Scott noted that the Compensation Committee includes the President, President-Elect and Past President on the Board of Directors.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Dublin Fieldhouse – Scott noted that staff is working on formula for the Bureau’s potential financial support of the Fieldhouse. There will be an update on the Fieldhouse progress at next week’s Board Meeting. 
b. FY20 Budget Review – Staff is working on the FY20 budget and will provide a first draft to the Executive Committee on May 20 and will present in person during the next Executive Committee Meeting on May 23. Scott noted the bed tax revenue projections will be a challenge this year with the renovation of the Crowne Plaza, which will be offline for 10 months starting this fall. Sales and Marketing efforts will be increased and not decreased during the downturn in bed tax revenue.
c. 2019-22 Strategic Plan – The Plan continues to make progress. Phil noted that he is helping with the initiative to increase awareness of the Bureau to Dublin residents. The current Scorecard for the plan will be shared during next week’s Board Meeting.
d. Spring Social – The Baldridge’s will host a Board Spring Social at their home. Date will be determined soon.
V.  Other
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Wednesday, April 10, Noon, Muirfield Village
· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, May 23, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
